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 5th November 2019 
 

 
Breakfast and After School Clubs 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
We have a new provider for our breakfast and after school clubs- TB Sports run by Mr Tom Bingley. Mr 
Bingley worked with the school for many years as a Sports Coach before setting up his own business so has a 
great deal of experience working in schools. TB Sports is also the provider for many of our other trust schools 
and comes highly recommended by other head teachers in the Academy Trust.  
 
I have been into breakfast club for the last two mornings and was delighted to see the friendly staff, range of 
activities on offer, board games, construction, dance, music, art activities as well as the provision of a healthy 
breakfast and range of planed outdoor activities in dry weather. We are excited to be working with the team.  
 
Koala Klubs, our previous provider have worked with us for the last two years providing clubs to the school and 
we thank them for the time they have given to us. They have commitments elsewhere they need to fulfil and 
this was making it difficult for them to provide clubs consistently to school leading to them having to cancel 
clubs, sometimes at short notice. I appreciate that the departure of Koala Klubs has been short notice and 
thank Mr Bingley and his team for stepping in so quickly to support the children and families in school.  
 
Obviously TB Sports are a business and payments for any clubs from the start of this half term will need to be 
made to them. If any parent is owed a refund for clubs paid for in advance with Koala Klubs please contact 
Neil Vanderwalt directly to arrange a refund, these payments cannot be carried forward to the new club 
provider as they are a different company.  
 
We hope you enjoy the new provision, it certainly looks exciting. 
 
Tracy Lane      
Headteacher 

 


